# **AGENDA**

Town of Millersburg 201 W. Washington St. Millersburg, IN 46543

February 23rd, 2022 5:00pm - 6:00pm

meeting to order.

**Jim Winkler called the** A motion was made by Jim Winkler to approve the minutes for Wednesday, February 9th, 2022. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

> Attendance: Jim Winkler, Dean Smith, MacKenzie Taylor, Ben Eldridge, Ray Rodriguez, Robert Roa, Kyle Kalb, Haley Hurst, Rick Pharis and Austin Turner.

#### Water - Ben Eldridge

Ben has a call log of people to contact while he is away in the Dominican for his daughter's wedding. Ben will be gone February 28th- March 7th. He has given the list to Tina, if anything should happen, she knows who to contact.

# Waste Water - Ben Eldridge

Arlis Krenicky wanted the Town to pay for her Roto-Rooter bill. Ben advised her to televise the scope. Arlis did not. Therefore, it could not be determined which way the lateral main goes. The Council all agreed Arlis will have to pay the bill herself.

### Community Development - Ben Eldridge

Ben showed the Council plans and a quote for the multi-use pavilion next door. It is 20 feet by 25 feet with four pillars and will be open on all four sides with a roof. The quote was 25,000... Ben has collected donations from the local businesses in the Town and it's been successful, he says. Enhancing Millersburg will be able to pay \$5,000 for part of it and the TIF will make up the difference of what we don't get in donations. The Council members all agreed to proceed with the multi-use pavilion structure, in hopes of getting to use it this year. Dean asked, will the structure be big enough? Ben asked, how much larger would you like to see it? The Council discussed making it a 25 by 30. Ben

said, he would ask the company he got the quote from and permission to spend extra monies up to a few thousand dollars if the quote comes back high. The Council members all agreed to proceed with making arrangements to get this built and to make it a larger structure.

### Marshal- Raymundo Rodriguez

Ray said, he received a call from Matt King when he was off duty. Matt called Ray hoping he was still on duty to come out to Leon's Automotive because a customer was going irate. Ray reiterated, call dispatch or 911 first and they will notify me. Too much time is being lapsed when trying to get a hold of me for a situation when 911 could just be called right away and then they'd transfer it to me if I'm on duty. Kyle Kalb mentioned, it's also good to call dispatch or 911 first because everything is recorded.

Robert informed the Council about the different Street signs that are missing in Town. Council agreed to get new ones to replace the missing/discolored looking signs.

# Park- Ben Eldridge

Ben has been in touch with the gentleman who puts on large corn hole events in the area. He is possibly willing to do some events in the park. This gentleman also puts on Volleyball tournaments. So, this is a good back-up if Mikayla doesn't want to do it.

# Clerk Treasurer-MacKenzie Taylor

MacKenzie will be attending the Vibrant Community Meeting here on Wednesday March 2 at 6:00pm.

MacKenzie gave each Council member the Sonshine Daycare Grant application for the ARPA funds. All three Council members quickly agreed to grant Sonshine Daycare the maximum \$3,000 to help refurbish/enhance the daycare.

#### **Old Business**

Rick said, he still hasn't heard back on the Community Crossings Grant.

Jim Winkler made a motion to pay bills. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

Jim Winkler made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon voice vote was approved unanimously.

James Winkler

Council President

MacKenzie Taylor

Clerk Treasurer